
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DEMONSTRATING AT 
THE MARCH MEETING IS  

LARRY MILLER 
I started turning wood in high school, and still 
have the very first salad bowl I turned that my 
mother used for nearly 40 years (it’s ugly, but 
functional).  I had about a 35 year layoff while 
finishing college, getting married, working as a 
computing manager in higher education, oil, and 
aerospace, and raising our two sons.  When my 
wife bought me a small lathe in 1995, I slowly 
picked up the craft again.  I didn’t get “serious” 
about turning until we moved to Olympia in 2003.  I now have 5 lathes in my well 
equipped shop, and not only make what I like to call “Functional Art”, but also 
teach woodturning to all ages and skill levels, including home schooled kids.    I 
am actively involved in the American Association of Woodturners (AAW) youth 
program and will be in St. Paul again this summer working with the kids.  I don’t 
specialize in any one art form, but enjoy a challenge and have done a number of 
projects including hats, hollow forms, deep vessels, piercing and other 
embellishments.(CONTINUED ON THE PAGE 2) 
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The demonstration I’m going to perform is 
titled, “how to turn a specialty box with 
minimal to no sanding”.   Although I’ll have 
several different boxes on display, the one I’ll 
demonstrate was written up in the Summer 
2010 Woodturning Design magazine and was 
inspired by the capitol dome in Olympia.  This 
is just an example of a specialty box, as my 
demonstration will focus on methods and tips 
that apply to all box types.  I’ll cover  design, 
layout, chucking techniques, shortcuts for 
quickly producing multiple copies of the same design, use of some common tools 
with different grinds to make them more efficient, and tips that will allow you to 
reduce or eliminate sanding.   
 
For more about Larry go to his web site at http://www.woodturnerlarry.com/  

 
You Heard it Here 

This Month’s article is from our Past President Norm Hix.  If you have an article, or website that 
you think the rest of the club should know about let me know at larry.hamon@gmail.com 

 

The Bainbridge Island Community Woodshop –  
 
www.bainbridgecommunitywoodshop.org --  is 
looking to expand our curriculum of woodworking 
classes by tapping local craftsperson’s and their 
woodshops.  We seek professional woodworkers 
who are interested in passing on their knowledge 
and skill to others, if possible in the environment 
of their own shops.  Typically, our classes are 
designed and taught by Woodshop members, 
and offered through the Bainbridge Park 
District.  If you are interested in discussing this 
with us, please contact Peter Eddy, 
eddyfam@ix.netcom.com or 206-842-8688. 
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Message from the President March 2011 
Membership Dues 

 The subject of annual dues has been discussed 
on a number of occasions and a final solution agreed to 
by a vote of the Board of Directors on March 16th 2011. 
 During the last three years there have been an 
increasing number of members who have been late in 
paying their annual dues.  This is important to the 
operation of our organization since the current fee has been 
in effect for many years and is the minimal amount 
necessary to operate our chapter. 

 This subject has not been brought up in the past 
since we were able to compensate with income from 
the Wood Auction, Glue and Sandpaper Sales and 
generous contributions from our sponsors for Christmas 
Gifts. 
 Several years ago we were very fortunate to 
receive a grant from AAW for Audio Equipment. 
 We are currently in a position of reviewing our video 
and audio equipment with the intent of upgrading if at all 
possible. 

 Effective June 1st, 2011 any member who is 
not current in his/her annual dues will be assessed 
an additional five dollars. ($ 5.00). 
 Annual dues for 2012 will be twenty-five dollars ($ 25.00), IF PAID PRIOR TO 
DECEMBER 31ST.2011.  Effective January 1st. 2012 annual dues will be thirty dollars ($ 
30.00). 
 A new classification of Family Membership will take effect on January 1st. 2012.  A 
Family Membership (husband wife)  (father-son living at home) will be fifty dollars ( $ 
50.00). 
 Paid current membership is required to participate in club functions such as the Wood Auctions, 
use of the Library, purchase of Sandpaper and Glue and to receive tickets for the Christmas Party. 
 As you can see the changes being made are very minor.  There will be an increased emphasis on 
paying dues while doing our very best to minimize costs for the operation of OPCAAW.  We have an 
outstanding organization that has provided many benefits for all of us.  Just a little personal attention 
in making sure you are current in your membership would be greatly appreciated. 
 Now, if you go out and personally recruit FOUR (4) new members who all submit your name 
when they join on their application you will get your membership for 2012 for FREE- ZIP- NO DINERO.  
New members only, none from last year or last month, new from today on!  What a deal. 
 One last thing, bid during the wood auction, please, my wife is driving me to bankruptcy. 
 
Doug Henderson 
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For Sale: 
Dust Collecter and Band Saw:  The 
dust collector is a 3hp cyclone, Penn 
State Industries along with 8 blast gates 
which have been wired to the collector, 
lots of pvc pipe and connector hoses. 
The band saw is a 17 inch Grizzly. Both 
in great shape. $900.00 for the pair.  
Contact Carl Baker at 
carlandj@gmail.com 

 

SPONSOR SPOTLIGHT 
D-WAY TOOLS 

D‐way tools is owned by Dave Schweitzer.  Dave is a 
long time member and supporter of the OPCAAW.         
D‐Way tools is a full line of the finest tools available.  
The tools range from bowl gouges, a hollowing tool, 
skew chisels,  a beading tool set and he carries a variety 
of sizes of each along with several different size handles.  
The tools are produced from premium M42 cobalt high‐
speed steel, chosen because of its superior wear 
resistance and edge‐holding qualities compared to the 
more common M2.  The heat treating process is 
accomplished in a vacuum chamber (to prevent 
contamination) followed by quenching in nitrogen.  The 
steel is then tempered at 1000 degrees F in a nitrogen 
atmosphere to achieve a hardness of 66rc yielding a very 
hard (but not too hard) material.  The result is an 
exceedingly durable edge able to retain its sharpness for a long period of time.   
You can learn about his tools at www.d‐waytools.com or see him at most OPCAAW 
events.   Additionally,  Dave has a You Tube video on how to use and sharpen his 
beading tool.  This is very helpful, if you already have a set or are interested in learning 
about them to buy your own set.  This video can be seen at: 

http://www.d-waytools.com/tools-beadiing.html 
Thanks Dave for your support of our Club 
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IT IS THAT TIME OF YEAR THAT WE 
MUST RE‐NEW OUR MEMBERSHIP. 
THE DUES FOR 2011 CAN BE PAID AT THE 
MONTHLY MEETING OR SEND A CHECK 
TO: 
 

OPCAAW 
PO Box 4158 

Bremerton Wa. 98312 
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INFORMATION ON UPCOMING EVENTS IN THE 
AREA 

NWW Present Camping and Turning 
Rendezvous 

Posted on February 5, 2011 by admin  
The Northwest Washington Woodturners 
Present a Camping and Turning Rendezvous in the 
delightful Eastern Washington City of 
Ellensburg. 
Dates: July 8th through 24th   2011 
Location:  North RV Lot, Kittitas Valley Event 
Center (Ellensburg Rodeo Grounds) 
Fees: Daily camping fee,   $13 per rig for 
hookups to power and water,   $8 per rig or tent 
for dry camping.   Dumpsite available nearby. 

This is an unstructured camping and outdoor turning get together where like-
minded folk can relax and share experiences. Bring your own mini lathe and 
come for as long as you wish during these dates. Contact Julian Lee – 
julian.s@comcast.net – Telephone 360 299 2900 To confirm your reservation. 
 
 
 

THE WOODTURNERS OF OLYMPIA 
PRESENTS 

CREATIVITY IN WOODTURNING 
23JULY 2011 IN LACEY WASHINGTON 

THIS YEAR THE DEMONSTRATORS WILL BE  
MIKE MAHONEY AND STEPHEN HATCHER.   

FOR MORE INFORMATION ON THIS OUTSTANDING LOCAL SYMPOSIUM 
CLICK HERE TO SEE THE FLIER AND REGISTRATION INFORMATION 
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WOODFEST 2011 

April 2nd and 3rd 
Sedro-Woolley High School 

Participation by wood working clubs and 
vendors is used to help cover expenses 
for this event. The major purpose is to 
promote wood working in local high 
schools. Students from area high schools 
bring their finished and unfinished 
projects to exhibit and compare.  There 
will be display and vendor booths from 
chainsaw carvers, wood turners (us), 
traditional carvers,  wood crafters, 
artisans, educational exhibits and a food 
and beverages for sale by the Sedro‐
Woolley High School Associated Student 
Body.  I urge as many members who can to either attend or participate in this event. It is 
fun for all attending and a good place to promote our hobby and help the community. 
 

2011 AAW SYMPOSIUM: 
 24-26 JUNE 

AAW has been conducting annual 
woodturning symposia since 1987. This 
page provides information on the 
upcoming 25th Annual AAW 
symposium, to be held in Saint Paul, 
Minnesota, Friday June 24 through 
Sunday June 26, 2011, at the Saint Paul 
RiverCentre.   
 

                                                      For more go to 
 http://www.woodturner.org/sym/sym2011/ 
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Utah Woodturning Symposium 
Make plans May 19‐21st to be part of the highly acclaimed Utah Woodturning Symposium! 
Engage with today's top professionals and up‐and‐coming woodturners in a friendly, 
informal learning environment. With over 80 demonstrations to choose from and a full 
schedule of special events, there is something for everyone! 
For more info go to http://www.utahwoodturning.com/  
 
 
 

 

MENTORING PROGRAM  
We are looking for some new mentors. The folks 
who are currently doing the great service have 
been doing it for a long time. See any of the board 
officers if you are interested.  

The mentoring program has been set up to answer 
questions and give help to new members and those 
whom may be having a problem in a specific area. 
Although not intended to be free lessons in 
woodturning (many of those volunteering are 
professional turners and derive their income from 
turning and teaching), these are some friendly folks 
willing to give you a point in the right direction.  

Dan Ackerman…......... (360)796-4155  

“Tones” Briggs…......... (360)871-7607  

George Kromka ……… (360) 373-1028  

Jim Leary……………… (360) 297-5872  

Bob(Hicke)Hinkernell…..(360) 479-5501  
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Chapter Officers 

President Doug Henderson (360)437-4033 President@opcaaw.com 

Vice President of 
Education and Training Jimmie Allen (360)373-3041 Training@opcaaw.com 

Vice President of 
Public Relations Larry Hamon (360)204-6799 PublicRelations@opcaaw.com 

Vice President of 
Membership 

Jeff Jackson (360)377-2794 Membership@opcaaw.com 

Secretary  Vern West (360)479-8634 Secretary@opcaaw.com 

Treasurer Ellen Winnie (360)779-5979 Treasurer@opcaaw.com 

Sergeant at Arms Eric Fehrmann (360)457-1380 SargeantAtArms@opcaaw.com 

Vice President of 
Special Events 

Cindy Allen (360)373-3041 SpecialEvents@opcaaw.com 

 

OPCAAW Staff Positions (appointed) 
Librarian Linda Henderson (360)437-4033 
Video Cameraman Dick Bird (360)779-4618 
Audio Engineer Stan Stumbo (360)842-1458 
Photographer Dan Marler (360)638-2939 
Sand Paper and Glue Sales John Clauson (360)275-5386 

 
 


